August 20™", 2023.

The Department of Infrastructure,
Transport, Regional Development,
Communications and the Arts,
GPO Box 594

Canberra ACT 2601

Dear Officer,
Re: The New ACMA powers to combat misinformation and disinformation (the
Communications Legislation Amendment (Combatting Misinformation and
Disinformation) Bill 2023).

| would like to express my opinion regarding the above Bill.

The fundamental and international human rights enshrined in 7 core Treaties prevent this Bill from
being lawful or legal, as interfering with freedom of speech and expression is not adhering to those
very important Treaties.

The Bill is very general in its language and definitions, thereby allowing for a very broad
interpretation of the definitions. Potential for misapplication and manipulation by immoral or
negligent ACMA members or Government generally, is significant. For example, how is ‘serious harm’
defined and how is ‘a significant portion of the Australian population, economy or environment’
defined? Who decides what is ‘misinformation and disinformation?’ Whose interpretation of these
harms will be promoted as the truth? The current political and bureaucratic machine and the
mainstream media hardly have a good reputation. From recent investigations into the figures
resulting from the Government management of COVID, it could be ethically interpreted that the
Government information and associated Media reporting, where the main offenders of both
misinformation and disinformation. This resulted in serious harm to a significant portion of the
Australian population, economy and environment. Yet this Bill allows those very avenues of
information to be left unquestioned.

In my opinion, to support the integrity of the Australian democratic process, free digital access to all
opinions maintains a nation of people capable of critical thinking and making ethical decisions where
full disclosure enables fully informed consent for the individual which then flows on to the
community. Without freedom of speech and expression, there can be no true democracy.

| would like to express my complete agreement with the Maat's Method and Australians for Science
and Freedom) 23 July 2023 submission. After reading this submission, there is no reason for me to
recreate it, as it should stand as a text itself. The censorship of the truth, which was classified as
‘misinformation or disinformation’ by digital platform services, bureaucrats and politicians over the
Covid period, has shown that this would be a dangerous piece of legislation to our democracy. | am
totally opposed to the proposed Communications Legislation Amendment (Combatting
Misinformation and Disinformation.) In fact, no democratic country should ever even contemplate
such a law.

Yours sincerely,

Helen Shanahan
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Professor Nick Blismas
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